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Caldwell Police Detectives are investigating a stabbing that occurred just before 1 a.m. this 

morning. Officers were dispatched to a local hospital to meet a victim who was assaulted with a 

knife.  

Once officers arrived, they were able to talk to the victim who said he met the suspect and gave 

him a ride before stopping at Luby Park. An altercation took place and the suspect subsequently 

attacked the victim with a knife before fleeing on foot. The victims' injuries are non-life 

threatening. 

The suspect is described as a white male, about six feet tall with a medium build, and short hair. 

He was wearing a hat with a gray front and mesh back. 

“Luckily this did not end up worse and our victim survived this violent attack. Be mindful of 

who you decide to pick up and give a ride to,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police.  

If you have any information, please call 208-343-COPS or non-emergency dispatch at 208-454-

7531. 
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